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Shriners 
International

THE ZENOBIA HADJI 
A Record Of The News, Tidings & Events of the Zenobia Shriners,  

Whose Members Are A Part Of 

“THE WORLD’S GREATEST PHILANTHROPY”

The Pote s Notes 
FAMILY,  
FUN AND  

FELLOWSHIP

OFFICIAL CALL OF THE POTENTATE: 
NOBILITY OF ZENOBIA 

–––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––– 

MONTHLY 
STATED MEETING 

––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––  

Thursday, September 9 
Please check before attending 419-661-9200  

at 8048 Broadstone Boulevard 
Perrysburg, OH 43551 

Stated Meeting 7:30 p.m. 
Hamburgers and Hot Dogs  
Available Before Meeting 

––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––  
ATTEST: RICHARD G. FRIES, RECORDER 

––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––  
Zenobia Web site: www.zenobiashriners.com

 

UNDER THE BIG TOP 
  

Welcome back from summer break. It’s been a busy summer for 
many of us, but I am looking forward to seeing all of you soon.  

This summer your Divan and several Past Potentates represented 
Zenobia at the Imperial Session for voting on various legislation 
brought forward this year. I am proud to say that your representatives 
voted and acted with unity and our brotherhood as the focus.  

For the families of our members and community we held a drive-
in movie at the Shrine that went very well. A big thank you to Jacob 
Squire and John Grafing for set up and the technology to make this 
possible. We enjoyed watching some family friendly movies and I 
am happy to say the Millers and Fries finally saw “A Princess Bride.”  

The Marksmen also held a “Big Game Hunt” where attendees had 
the opportunity to use air guns to hit animal crackers. Several fami-
lies attended and the Pitmasters barbecued some excellent burgers 
for everyone to enjoy. It was a creative event that was loved by all, 
and we hope you will have the chance to attend next year.  

As we come back from summer, the Divan ladies are putting on 
a pig roast to be enjoyed by family and friends alike. We hope you 
buy one of the supporting piggy banks and come out to the event.  

Your Divan also attended the Ohio Shrine meeting in July, and 
we are so proud of our own Illustrious Boyd Durain, representing 
Zenobia for the state of Ohio. Also in attendance was the Deputy 
Grand Master of the Ohio Grand Lodge of Free and Accepted Ma-
sons, Tim Wheeland. He rolled out an excellent program that the 
Divan thinks you will be excited about and we will present on it at 
the September meeting.  

If you had the opportunity to attend the John Hoffman Memorial 
Golf Outing, I hope you had as much fun as I did. Our turnout was 
great with 30 teams coming out and more sponsors than I can count. 
Our hearts go out to Robin Hoffman and the Hoffman family, as well 
as the family of Tim Martin, the two chairmen of our event who we 
have lost this last year. In loving memory of John and Tim, their fam-
ilies put together teams and Robin chaired the event. We have John 
and Tim to thank for the great weather we enjoyed and Tim Martin’s 
son-in-law and daughter won the event this year. Thank you to 
Heatherdowns Country Club, the Divan ladies and all the other vol-
unteers who came out to help, the Hoffman and Martin families, Dan 
from the Shriners Chicago Childrens Hospital, everyone that came 
out to golf or help, and anyone I might have missed.  

We hope you enjoyed the fellowship we shared in helping out the 
National Tractor Pull this year. A big thank you to both the drivers 
and people who manned the Sportsmen’s Raffle booth at the tractor 
pull, as well as those who provided all the fantastic food you enjoyed 
during breaks. Without your help we wouldn’t be able to sell the 
tickets we need to make the Sportsmen’s Raffle successful each year. 
Please continue getting the Sportsmen’s Raffle tickets out this year 
to the community.  

Come on out to the stated meeting in September. We will have a 
casual meeting with burgers and hot dogs before the meeting. Thank 
you all for what you have done to make this year great so far, and 
we look forward to many more months and years of Family, Fun, 
and Fellowship.  

Isaac Demarest, Potentate

Prepare yourself for a great 
circus in 2021! Our dates are 
November 18-21, at the SeaGate 
Centre. Things are returning to 
the “new normal” and we are 
anxious to present a terrific cir-
cus to the Toledo area. 

With the Delta variant things 
are constantly changing and we 
are adjusting on a daily basis. 
This year the circus may have 
some new looks, but it will be 
another outstanding perform-

ance. Mark it on your calendar 
and plan on being a part of mak-
ing this a memorable experience 
for families. Each of us needs to 
bring an open mind and our will-
ingness to be flexible in order to 
make this event a huge success. 

Since the last actual circus, 
several of our guiding positions 
have come open. Please consider 
adding to your days at the circus 
through areas needing more as-
sistance. This would be things 
like setting up areas, helping 
transport materials from Zenobia 

to SeaGate, or helping at stations 
during the circus. We have duties 
that involve moving around or 
sitting, so something for anyone.  

If you have been thinking of 
doing more at the circus, today is 
the time to just let us know and 
we will be glad to help you find 
an area that makes you comfort-
able. We also are in need of new 
ticket sellers at Zenobia in the 
months before the circus. Please 
consider all of the above and 
contact Teri with any questions. 

See you at the circus!

The annual July blood drive 
at Zenobia Shrine was its usual 
success. 

The Red Cross collected 87 
percent of its goal for life saving 
blood donations. I want to thank 
the Nobles who helped make it a 
successful drive – Nobles Jacob 
Squire, Karl Ewbank and Dave 

Heffleger.  
We had several donors com-

ment on how smooth the process 
went and they had very little 
wait time.   

Mark your July 2022 calen-
dar to donate and volunteer for 
the blood drive. 

 Noble Gregory Bowlus 

RED CROSS AND CHANNEL 24  
BLOOD DRIVE AT ZENOBIA SHRINE

TEAM 1000
Circus ads return the highest 

percentage of profit to Zenobia. 
Once production costs are re-
moved 100 percent of the re-
maining revenue comes to us. 
All other incomes are shared 
with another element. You can 
significantly help us by securing 
more ads for our program 
books. 

Those who sold more than 
$1000 worth of ads for our next 
circus were recognized at a din-
ner on August 11. The Divan 
helped with the serving in appre-
ciation of what these salespeople 
do for Zenobia. 

It has certainly been a unique 
time since the last circus. With 
the offering of two program 
books, individuals had the op-
portunity to secure more ads. 
Many people took the challenge 
and reached the goal of at least 
$1000 for at least one of the pro-
grams. Some did it for both! 

Reaching the TEAM 1000 
status for the 69th edition was: 
John Brown, Dan Verral, Donna 

Sibbersen, Richard Bockbrader, 
William Deerwester and 
Recorder Richard Fries. 

Those reaching the TEAM 
1000 status when combining the 
two program books together are: 
Pat Gnepper, Norm Burrow, 
Stan Hoffman, Bob Barkhimer 
and Dennis Gable, PP. 

The truly hard working mem-
bers are those who secured 
$1000 worth of ads for BOTH 
programs! These dedicated 
members of TEAM 1000 are: 
Fred Emmett, Shirley Bettinger, 
CR Ty Stout, Tom Binder, PP, 
Jack Green (who sold more for 
second book) and Bernie Wel-
niak, PP. Ill. Sir Welniak contin-
ued to be our high sales person 
for each book and surpassed his 
previous personal goal!  

A “Thank you” goes out to 
everyone who contributed to our 
circus programs. A HUGE 
“Thank you” goes out to those 
who reached the TEAM 1000 
level. Your dedication to our cir-
cus is outstanding.

Where did the summer go? 
September is upon us, the 
weather is still in the nineties, 
but the days seem to have less 
daylight. We are getting back to 
“labor” and we hope you had a 
great summer. 

The Divan went to Houston 
for the Imperial Session, which 
elected Imperial Sir Bill Baily as 
Imperial Potentate. The Imperial 
Sir is from the mid-west and re-
sides in Indiana. Congratulations 
to Imperial Sir Baily, and we 
look forward to a celebration of 
the Shrine celebrating 150 years 
in existence. 

Over the summer we have up-
graded the building some, the in-
terior of the building was 
painted. Boy, we have a lot 
stored at Zenobia. The floors 
were stripped and waxed. All our 
lights now have been upgraded 
to LEDs to save some electrical 
cost.   

2022 dues have been assessed 
in Web Fez. They are not due 
until January 1, 2022, but they 
can be paid at any time between 
now and the end of the year. If 
you have any questions, please 
call the office. 

The Sportsmen’s Raffle will 
be on Saturday, October 2. Help 
sell the raffle tickets and volun-
teer to help at the event if you are 
able. The circus is scheduled for 
November 18 through 21. Come 
out and help with the circus.  

We will be having hamburg-
ers, hot dogs and other dishes 
before the stated meeting on 
September 9. Please join us for 
the stated meeting, you may 
wear a mask or not; food starting 
at 6:30 and meeting at 7:30 p.m. 
Hope to see you then.  

Yours in the Faith 
Dick Fries 
Recorder 

E 
P 
O 
R 
T

RECORDERʼS



Dear Noble: 
Grace and peace to you and 

yours in the name of the Great 
Creator. 

No doubt many of you are 
asking yourself, where did the 
summer go? September sees the 
days growing shorter, touches of 
cool nights, Friday night lights 
as your favorite high school 
teams engage in a gridiron bat-
tle. It also is the awakening of 
your Zenobia. The bright light of 
fellowship once again gives us 

the opportunity to gather with 
the fraternal brotherhood of your 
Shrine/Mason family.   

As Shriners the Great Archi-
tect of the Universe has written 
upon the trestle board of our 
lives not just brotherly love, but 
also a vision of others whose 
lives need the touch of a caring 
hand. In our gathering we are 
once again reminded of the 
promise of our obligations. To 
be men and true is to help those 
who cannot help themselves. 
From the boys and girls engaged 
in Special Olympics to those 
who have burns and orthopedic 
needs we are obligated to help. 

Let’s make this year the 
greatest year Zenobia has ever 
had. It can’t be done without you 

Peace, 
Chaplain Hugh W. Bowland, 

DMN 
P.S. What day is it?

Page 10                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         September 2021

 

 TOLEDO COIN 
EXCHANGE INC. 

Over 50 Years Experience 

ALL COINS & PRECIOUS METALS 
B O U G H T    •   S O L D   •   A P P R A I S E D 

Northwest Ohio’s Leading Numismatic Specialists 
Pocket Watches • Jewelry 

Silver & Gold Items • Masonic Items 
Masonic Items On Display 

LUCAS COUNTY PROBATE APPROVED 

5590 Monroe Street (1 mile west of Franklin Park Mall) 

 
Tuesday-Thursday-Friday, 10-6; Wednesday, 10-8; Saturday, 9-3

419-885-3444 Toll Free Number 
888-795-6446

H 
A 
T

CHAPLAINʼS

Greetings Nobles,  
Well, summer is winding 

down and was it a great summer 
to be a Zenobia Shriner! So 
many great activities were held 
at our shrine and I can’t forget 
about the PARADES! It was so 
nice to get back in our commu-
nities and spread the good deeds 
of the Shrine. Heck, even that 
clown Lumbear made an appear-
ance in the Genoa parade.  

The Zenobia/Hoffman golf 
outing was a great event. With 
all those teams playing the 
course was full, and a fun time 
had by all. Thank you to the 
committee for a great event! I 
am looking forward to next year.  

A big thank you to the Fre-
mont Shrine Club for an excel-
lent Divan night. The meal was 
superb and the company was 
amazing. 

As fall approaches and we get 
back to work, let us not forget 
the fun times we had this sum-
mer and bring that fun back to 
our Temple. Fun is the reason 
many of us joined and the reason 
we keep coming back.  

Come out to our stated meet-
ings and spread the word to your 
Noble friends that maybe you 
haven’t seen in a while. Maybe 
come to our meeting to see some 
snowbirds before they head 
south.  

Clubs and units will be get-
ting back in full swing, so get 
out and support our Nobles and 
ladies. 

Friends, keep up the great 
work and remember … it’s a 
great time to be a Shriner. 

Until next time, keep a warm 
heart and big smile. 

 Ty

 

Greetings  
from the  

Chief Rabban

ZENOBIA HADJI 
Issued monthly except July and August 

ZENOBIA SHRINERS 
8048 Broadstone Blvd., Perrysburg, Ohio 43551-9998 

Telephone (419) 661-9200  •  Fax (419) 661-1600 
E-mail: recorder@zenobiashriners.com 

EDITOR 
Chris Malhoit   e-mail / hadjieditor@zenobiashriners.com 

ELECTED DIVAN 
Isaac Demarest  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Potentate 
Ty Stout  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Chief Rabban 
Todd Miller  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Assistant Rabban 
Doug McGee  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .High Priest & Prophet 
Kevin Ridgeway  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Oriental Guide 
David Coy, CPA  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Treasurer 
Dick Fries  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Recorder 

TRUSTEES 
Greg Bowlus                      Boyd Durain, PP         Bob Barkhimer (Em)
John Fulton                           Ronald Stout           H. “Bud” Crary (Em) 
Chris Malhoit                  Eric Anderson (Em)          Jerry Crouch (Em) 

IMPERIAL SESSION REPRESENTATIVES 
Ty Stout, CR                                         Doug McGee, HP&P 
Todd Miller, AR                                    Dennis Gable, PP 
Imperial Sir Bernard Lemieux, MD, PP (Advitam) 

SHRINERS HOSPITALS FOR CHILDREN 
Keith Tuttle, PP  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Board Member 
Jeff Kuhn, PP  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Emeritus 
Imperial Sir Dr. Bernard Lemieux, PP  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Emeritus 
Jerry Crouch  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Emeritus 
Dennis Gable, PP  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Cincinnati Board of Governors. 
Troy Hawkins  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Board Member 
Charles Murphy, PP  . . . . . . . . . .Vice Chair, Erie Board of Governors 
C. Douglas Curry, PP  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Emeritus 
Wallace Powell  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Emeritus 

APPOINTED OFFICERS 
Scott Harder  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .First Ceremonial Master 
Nathan Weiker  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Second Ceremonial Master 
Rev. Hugh Bowland  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Chaplain 
Ken Janicki . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Director of Units 
Norm Burrow, Jr.  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Marshal 
Dave Hefflinger  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Captain of the Guard 
Phil Williams  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Outer Guard 

AMBASSADORS 
Charles E. Insley  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Chief Ambassador 
Ronald R. Stout . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Findlay Shrine Club 
Michael Jelinek  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Firelands Shrine Club 
Jason Pontious  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Fremont Shrine Club 
James A. Manning  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Northwest Shrine Club 
Boyd Durain  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Ottawa County Shrine Club 
Gerald Crouch  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Tiffin Shrine Club 

Advertising of activities and fund raising in this publication are for Shriners 
activities and not for the Shrine Hospitals, unless indicated otherwise.

Zenobia polo shirt and car decal 
sticker orders in to Bud. He also 
has shirts with the picture of a 
trike, for those who participate in 
a parade or other unit activity.  

Don’t forget to support the 
Sportsmen’s Extravaganza on 
Saturday, October 2, as well the 
Zenobia Shrine Circus on No-
vember 18 to 21. Both events 
will be held at the Seagate Center 
in downtown Toledo. 

Our deepest sympathies to the 
families of Dilly Schimming, 
Dave Roper and Dick Miller on 
the loss of his grandson. 

Bernie Welniak, P.P., 330

I hope everyone enjoyed their 
summer. The Patrol Euchre 
group continued to play on 
Thursdays and donated to the 
50-50 fund. Following are the 
names that were drawn: Kevin 
Steiner x 3, Keith Tuttle x 2, Dan 
Slavin, Jim Petot, Scott Harder x 
2. Since they were not present, 
the fund continues to grow.  

The next Patrol business 
meeting is Thursday, September 
2; Zenobia stated meeting, 
Thursday, September 9, and Eu-
chre on September 16, 23 and 
30.  

I was unable to make the 
Point Place parade, but had the 
pleasure of driving the trike 
trailer in the Blissfield parade, 
accompanied by Darlene Krohn 
and her furry friends, Pedro, 
Eddie and Mimi. Darlene has the 
distinction of being the first lady 
to ride on the back seat of Bud 
Crary’s trike, prior to the parade. 
A good time was had by all. 
Kudos to Bud and Tom Binder 
for keeping the trikes in parade-
ready condition. Also, to Bob 
Krohn for the use of his truck. 

Don’t forget to get your 

Patrol



It was wonderful to meet 
again and visit with so many of 
our Shrine friends. The Divan 
Night was held at Zim’s on  
August 4, and attended by 65 
people. We missed seeing some 
of our Nobles and our widows, 
but maybe next time. Thanks  
to all who made the evening  

a success! 
Our speaker, Bethany 

Deines, director of development 
at Shriners Children’s Ohio, in-
troduced us to the hospital. Dur-
ing 2020 the former SHC-Cinci 
was relocated inside the Dayton 
Children’s Hospital main cam-
pus. This change was almost 
two years in the planning and 
has been quite positive. It is still 
in the top of burns hospitals, just 
a closer location to Fremont. 

A brief business meeting was 
held and we met our ambassa-
dor, Jason Pontious. Divan Rep 

Scott Harder was near perfect 
when introducing PPs and 
Divan present. The evening 
ended with Ill. Sir Isaac De-
marest sharing with us the many 
Zenobia activities, and Lady 
Heather informed us about her 
“piggy bank” event. Please do 
what you can to support Zeno-
bia. 

Watch your mailing for the 
next meeting. With GLSA in 
September, our next meeting 
may not be until October. Hope 
to see you there. Any Noble is 
welcome to attend.
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SHRINERS SHOULD BE FAMILIAR WITH AND VISIT THESE WEB SITES: 
www.shrinersvillage.com                     beashrinernow.com

Fun, family and fellowship at Ole Zim’s for Fremont Shrine Club’s Divan Night.

The winners of the Zenobia Shrine John M. Hoffman Memorial Golf Outing 
were the Tim Martin’s daughter and sons-in-law team. Pictured accepting the 
trophy are Dominic Lofiego and Cheryl Lofiego. Completing the team were Tony 
Lofiego and Ben Apgar.

JOHN M. HOFFMAN MEMORIAL GOLF OUTINGJOHN M. HOFFMAN MEMORIAL GOLF OUTING

Fremont 
Shrine Club

At the July 13 to 16 camp out, at Twin Acres Campgrounds, 
Whitehouse, was a farm theme. Our big winner, Farmer Jim, won 
two of the games. He rounded up the cows and fed the horses.

CAMPERS: One of the farm games was “Feed the Hungry Pig.”
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Join Zenobia’s 

Legion Of Honor 
For a fun trip 

 

National Museum of the U. S. Air Force 
Wright‐Patterson AFB 

Dayton, Ohio 
 

Friday, Saturday & Sunday 
November 5, 6 & 7 

 

• Transportation: Luxury Bus from Zenobia Parking Lot & Back 
• Lodging: Hope (Bob) Hotel on site, single or double beds,  

breakfast & gathering room, lunch available 
•Museum, 9‐5 dail. 
•3 movies: Fighter Pilot, D‐Day, and Space Junk 
•Museum store 
•Valkyrie and Refueling cafes 
•National Aviation Hall of Fame 
•Deluxe round trip motor coach transportation 
•Most meals and refreshments are the responsibility of each person 
•Non‐member’s welcome 
 

Leave Zenobia 2 p.m. Friday, November 5, returning Sunday afternoon 
Per Couple: $428        Per Single: $351 

 

Reserve your room with your deposit today!   
Paid in full by October 1, 2021 

 

Checks payable to: Zenobia Legion of Honor 
Tom Binder, 3762 Sanibel Drive, Sylvania, Ohio 43560 

419‐297‐4779

 
Sara’s Travels Invites you to join  

Chief Rabban Ty Stout  
and Lady Alisha  

on a Shrine Cruise up the eastern sea board. Aboard the 

Carnival Magic 
September 17-24, 2022 

                                                                                                                                                       

Cruise Rates based on 2 people per room.  
$500 deposit per room due at time of booking.  

Final payment is 90 days prior to sailing. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                      

Canada & New England  
From New York, NY 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Interior rooms:    Starting at $514 per person  
Ocean View rooms:   Starting at $714 per person  

Balcony Rooms:   Starting at $909 per person  
                                                                                                                                                                                                      

Transportation to and from NYC cruise terminal on tour bus  
additional $220 per person 

                                                                                                                                                   

For more Information  
Contact: Sara Root- Sara’s Travels  
@419-307-7693 phone, text or 
sara@sarastravels.com 
sarastravels.com 

Join us as we ride the waves…

DRAMATIC CAST SUMMER PICNIC

TOLEDO JEEPFEST 2021

Zenobia Shrine Jeepsters 
again helped start off Toledo 
Jeepfest on August 7, by having 
local VIPs as their passengers. 
More than 1000 Jeeps, including 
the Jeepsters made by Willys 
Overland in 1948-50, partici-
pated in the grand parade.  

There were many spectators 
lining the parade route watching 
various types of Jeeps all made 
in Toledo. The parade lasted ap-
proximately one and a half 
hours. This is one of more than 
40 parades in which the Jeep-
sters participate. Jeepsters sup-
port 22 Shrine Hospitals for 
Children. The Jeepsters motto is 
“We go miles for children’s 

smiles.” 
The following Zenobia 

Shriners escorted the listed dig-
nitaries in their Jeepsters: Gene 
Gordan, Lucas County Commis-
sioner Tina Skeldon-Wozniak; 
Art Patterson, Lucas County 
Commissioner Gary Byers; Jack 
Green, Toledo City Councilman 
Nick Komives; Howard Shirling, 
State Representative of 44th Dis-
trict Paula Hicks-Hudson; 
Ronald Smith, Toledo School 
Board member Sheena Barnes; 
Jon Majerowski, Toledo City 
Councilman Cerssandra 
McPherson, and Doug Barchent, 
Toledo City Councilman Tiffany 
Preston Whitman.

TIFFIN HORNETS CELEBRATE 60TH ANNIVERSARY 
Seated, left to right: Vaughn Riffle, Doc Miller, David Martien, Jim Zellner, Bill Brunn, Jim Gates, 

Denny Brady, Ervin Remaley, Paul Snavely. Standing, left to right: Scott Harder, Denny Gable, John 
Brown, Isaac Demarest, Jeff Kuhn, Ty Stout, Doug McGee, Rob Ochier, Ben Lindhorst, Steve Horton, 
Mike Jelinek and Kevin Ridgeway.   

The Zenobia Tiffin Shrine Hornets 60th Anniversary Celebration was held at Tiffin Masonic Lodge 
ballroom, August 18, 2021, with 60 in attendance. A great rib dinner was enjoyed by all and catered by 
Dells of Fostoria. Chairman Ill. Sir Jeff Kuhn PP 2006 and life member gave a synopsis of the Hornets 
history, formed by Tiffin Shrine Club in 1961, with many interesting details and thousands of parades 
they have attended throughout 60 years. Thanks to all those attendees. 

 Noble Jeff Kuhn, Zenobia PP 2006
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The 2021 Zenobia Divan 
Ladies Pig Roast will be open to 
all Nobles, Masons, and their 
families. In addition to delicious 
food, there will be games, pig 
races, a silent auction, and con-
tests. Tickets for this event will 
come in the form of piggy banks, 
specially designed for the event, 
which we ask you to fill and 
bring with you. There will be 
prizes awarded for the largest do-
nation and best decorated piggy 
banks for each age category. 

Money raised through this 
event will go towards buying 
often overlooked items requested 
by our Shriners Children’s Hospi-
tals in Dayton, Erie, and Chicago 
through their Amazon Smiles 
Program. Members who use 
Amazon also can help provide for 
our hospitals by logging on to 

Amazon via the Amazon Smiles 
campaign at www.smile.amazon 
.com. There, members can 
choose Shriners Children’s Hos-
pitals as their charity. This will 
allow members to see the wish 
list of each hospital location. Ad-
ditionally, when you sign into 
the site via Amazon Smiles, a 
portion of the purchase price of 
each item displaying the “Eligi-
ble for AmazonSmile Donation” 
logo will be donated directly to 
the hospital system. This works 
for the Amazon app, as well! 

We encourage everyone to 
come out and enjoy a great time 
filled with family, fun, and fel-
lowship, while contributing to 
this great cause! For piggy bank 
tickets or information, please 
contact Heather Demarest at 
567-686-3542.

ThThe Zenobe Zenobia Sia Shrihrine Dine Divavan Ln LaDieSaDieS  

inviTeinviTeS you S you To o GeGeT T your Tyour TickeTS nockeTS now!  

TickeT TickeT PriceSPriceS  
 

aDuLTS 18  - 100 ………….. $15.00 PP 
chiLDren 12 - 17 ………….. $10.00 PP 
chiLDren 6 - 11 ……………. $   5.00 PP 
chiLDren unDer 6 …………. - Free -  
 

ThiS year’S TickeTS wiLL be a  
PiGGy bank. we aSk ThaT you 
Take your bankS home anD 
FiLL Them wiTh your LooSe 

chanGe, Then brinG Them To 
The evenT.  

PiGGPiGGy bay banknk conTeSconTeSTSTS 
 

breabreak T The bae bank 
be The aTTenDee, in your aGe  
caTeGory, who brinGS in The  

LarGeST PiGGy bank DonaTion. 
 
 

DDececororaTinaTinG conT conTeST 

DecoraTe your bank anD be 
The one wiTh The moST  
aDorabLe, creaTive,  

ouTLanDiSh, or FunnieST PiGGy 
bank in your aGe caTeGory. 

Save the Date 
Zenobia Shrine  
Christmas Party 

Hosted by Legion of Honor 
Open to all Zenobia Members and Guests 

December 18 at Zenobia 
5:30 p.m. – 11:00 p.m. 

Buffet Meal 
Entertainment 

Open Bar 
Price $35 range 
Save the Date 

DIVAN LADIES PIG ROAST

First line signers of the 2021 new Nobles.

New officers installed for Ohio Shrine, including our own Junior Past Potentate, Boyd Durain 2021 Ohio Shrine hosted by Aladdin Shrine in Columbus.
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Save the Date 

Zenobia Shrine  
Circus 

November 18-21, 2021 
Tickets Now on Sale 

Fantastic Family Friendly Fun

101 PRIZES

Ruger American .350 Legend
Marlin 336A 30-30
Henry H001 22LR
Glock 43X 9mm
S&W  M&P 15-22
Savage 93R17 17HMR
Remington 700 ADL Combo .270
Henry AR-7 Survival Rifle
Ruger Wrangler 22LR
$500 
Thompson/Center T/CR22
Ruger 10/22 22LR
Remington 870 20 Gauge
Savage Axis .243 Rifle/Scope
Sig Sauer P365 Micro-Compact
Ruger American .270
Mossberg 590 Retrograde 12 Gauge
Buckmark Browning Camper
Ruger LCP II .380
$500 
Remington 700 ADL Combo .308
Sig Sauer P320
Ruger 10/22 Takedown
Mossberg 500 12 Gauge
Ruger SR1911
Winchester SXP Hybrid Turkey 12 G
S&W Shield E-Z 9mm
Browning AB3 Hunter Wood
Henry Golden Boy 22 LR
$500 
Ruger American .270
Ruger 10/22 22LR
Sig Sauer P320 - M17  9mm
Remington 870 12 Gauge
Barnett Whitetail Hunter II C/B
Ruger AR-556
Marlin 336A 30-30
Savage 93R17 17HMR
Springfield XDS 9mm
$500 

CVA Wolf Muzzleloader/Scope
Henry H001 22LR
Henry AR-7 Survival Rifle
Ruger American 30-06
S&W  M&P 15-22
Ruger Wrangler 22LR
Savage A17 Rimfire Rifle
Ruger American .350 Legend
Browning AB3 Hunter .308
$500 
Remington 700 ADL Combo .270
Mossberg 500 20 Gauge
Ruger 10/22 Takedown
Savage 93R17 17HMR
Glock 43X 9mm
Canik TP9SPx 9mm
Savage Model 220 Slug Gun
Stoeger Coach Gun Blued 12 G
Ruger LCP II .380
$500 
Henry AR-7 Survival Rifle
Marlin 336A 30-30
CVA Wolf Muzzleloader/Scope
Savage Axis .243 Rifle/Scope
Henry H001 22LR
Springfield Hellcat OSP 9mm
Remington 870 20 Gauge
Buckmark Browning Camper
Barnett Whitetail Hunter II C/B
$500 
Ruger 10/22 22LR
Mossberg 590 Retrograde 12 Gauge
Glock 44 22LR
Ruger American 30-06
S&W 642 .38 SPL +P
Ruger AR-556
FNH FNS 9mm
Henry H001 22LR
Remington 870 12 Gauge
$500 

Sig Sauer P365 Micro-Compact
Thompson/Center T/CR22
Taurus Judge
S&W M&P15 Sport II
Ruger Security-9
Browning BPS 20 Gauge
Savage 93R17 17HMR
CVA Wolf Muzzleloader/Scope
Henry AR-7 Survival Rifle
$500 
Marlin 336A 30-30
Canik TP9SPx 9mm
Ruger American .270
Ruger 10/22 Takedown
Barnett Whitetail Hunter II C/B
Mossberg 500 12 Gauge
Ruger Precision Rifle 22LR
Ruger Mini 14 Ranch
Remington 1911 R1
$500

GRAND PRIZE: 
Beretta 686  
Silver Pigeon I  
(MSRP $2,000)

for advanced ticket holders  
starting in January.

Buy your 
 tickets today!

MONTHLY 
EARLY BIRD 
DRAWINGS

All proceeds benefit  
Zenobia Shriners,  

not deductible as a  
charitable contribution.

(must be 16 years of age to enter)

ADVANCED  
TICKETS $20
or $25 at the door

FOOD &  
REFRESHMENTS 

DURING LIVE 
EVENT

Available online at
www.shrinesportsmen.com

or at Zenobia Shriners
8048 Broadstone Boulevard

Perrysburg, OH 43551

TICKETS

All local, state and federal 
laws will be followed

52 card raffles

A winner every 3 minutes

91 Guns plus  
10 $500 Cash Prizes Door Prizes, 50/50 and 

many other raffles

Need not be present to win!

Choice of a Bass Pro Shops 
gift card in lieu of a firearm

OCTOBER 2nd 2021
12 pm to 5 pm

Doors open at 11 am

Raffle location
Seagate Convention Centre

401 Jefferson Avenue • Toledo, OH 43604

FOR MORE INFORMATION:  
www.shrinesportsmen.com 

or 419-661-9200

Nobles, 
We are rapidly approaching 

the Zenobia Shrine Sportsmen’s 
Extravaganza on Saturday, Octo-
ber 2, from noon to 5 p.m., and 
we need you … 

–We need you to get out and 
sell tickets for this event 

–We need you to step up and 
help man one of the booths and 

help out during the event, we 
need people to: 

•Check ID’s before the event 
•Run tickers and money dur-

ing the event 
•Sell 50/50 tickets and floor 

raffle tickets 
•Work door security during 

the event and check ID’s 
•During the event, working 

the Pop Station/Door Prize Table 
This event only works if you 

step up and help us make this 
event a success. 

Please contact Ben Croley at 
419-349-2924 or michiganben 
@accesstoledo.com to sign up 
for an area. We Need You!  

Your Sportsmen’s  
Raffle Committee

HELP NEEDED AT SPORTSMEN’S EXTRAVAGANZA

Congratulations to our own Past Potentate, Dennis Gable, receiv-
ing his Emeritus Membership at the 2021 Imperial Session in 
Houston, TX. He is pictured with Imperial Sirs Jim Smith, Poten-
tate, and Jerry Gantt, hospital chairman.

Great dinner at the Rustic during Imperial Session week!

Imperial Session 2021 – Houston, Texas

Above:  
Lancer group 
at Napoleon. 

 
 
 

At right:  
At the 

Napoleon 
Tomato Fest.



Hidey-Ho Nobles, 
By the time you read this the 

Clowns will have participated in 
at least four parades and three 
balloon events in August alone. 
We have numerous others on the 
schedule for September and Oc-
tober.  

Don’t be afraid to put our 
name out to any local festivals or 
parades, or direct us to who to 
contact to offer our participation. 
Your Zenobia Clown Unit works 
very hard to promote our Shrine 

and our philanthropy in a posi-
tive and supportive role to our 
communities.   

We have new members and 
are always looking for more. If 
you are looking to have fun in a 
very active group, consider the 
Clowns. Help is always available 
to learn balloon twisting and 
helping with makeup as well. 
Nobles, join us anytime you are 
able, even if just for a visit.    

We meet on the third Thurs-
day of each month at the Clown 
building, 1545 Payne Avenue, 
Findlay. Doors open by 5:30 
p.m., and we eat at 6:30 p.m., 
business meeting follows. All 
are welcome to attend, but 
please call a day or two ahead to 
let us know if you’re coming so 

we have enough food. Call Jim / 
419-894-6347 or Chuck / 419-
293-3485 with any inquiries.
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UPCOMING KEY EVENTS

 

OCTOBER 2021
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

     1 2 
SPORTSMENʼS  

EXTRAVAGANZA 
FINDLAY 

LANCERS 
HIGHLIGHTED UNIT 

CAMPERS

PITMASTERS DIRECTORʼS STAFF 
HIGHLANDERS 

HIGHLANDERS NORTHWEST 
OTTAWA COUNTY 

TIFFIN

LEGION OF HONOR

TIFFIN HORNETS 
CIRCUS

CLOWNS  
MARKSMEN 

PILOTS 
FREMONT

CHILDRENʼS  
HALLOWEEN  

1:00 P.M. 

ADULT HALLOWEEN

JEEPSTERS HIGHLANDERS EVZONES 

VOT BOARD  
MEETING

STATED MEETING 
PAST MASTERS

FRIENDSHIP NIGHT 

WISEGUYS 

DRAMATIC CAST HIGHLANDERS 
MOTORCYCLE 

TEMPLE GUARDS 
FIRELANDS

DIVAN MEETING PATROL 
MARKSMEN

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

31

SPORTSMENʼS  
EXTRAVAGANZA 

HILLBILLIES

September 9 – Stated Meeting 
September 10 – Highlighted Unit – Highlanders 
September 11 – Divan Ladies Pig Roast 
September 15-19 – Great Lakes Shrine Ceremonial 
October 2 – Sportsmen’s Extravaganza 

October 2 – Highlighted Unit – Lancers 
October 14 – Stated Meeting 
October 15 – Friendship Night 
October 23 – Children’s Halloween Party 
October 23 – Adult Halloween Party

Highlighted Unit: Lancers 
Possibly the most recognized ambassadors of the Shrine, our Lancers have been delighting audiences 
and parade-goers for years with their shiny, speedy, and tiny red Monza sportscars. All that precision 
driving doesnʼt come without organization and practice. Want to know more about this unit, or interested 
in having them at your function? Join us!

 

SEPTEMBER 2021
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

   1 2 3 4 

DIVAN MEETING PATROL 
MARKSMEN 

PAST MASTERS

FINDLAY 
LANCERS 

 

PITMASTERS DIRECTORʼS STAFF 
HIGHLANDERS 

HIGHLANDERS LEGION OF HONOR

SPORTSMENʼS 
EARLY BIRD  

DRAWING

NORTHWEST 
OTTAWA COUNTY 

TIFFIN

PM MM DEGREE 
10 A.M. 

SCOTTISH RITE 
TESTIMONIAL

JEEPSTERS HIGHLANDERS TIFFIN HORNETS 
CIRCUS 

CLOWNS 
MARKSMEN 

PILOTS 
FREMONT

WISE GUYS

LABOR DAY 
DRAMATIC CAST

FIRELANDS 
HIGHLANDERS 
MOTORCYCLE 

TEMPLE GUARDS

EVZONES STATED MEETING HIGHLANDERS 
HIGHLIGHTED UNIT 

ROADRUNNERS 
CAMPERS 

LADIES DIVAN  
PIG ROAST

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 

HILLBILLIES

Highlighted Unit: Highlanders 
You will find our Highlanders at parades, meetings, social func-
tions and a variety of other occasions. Their bagpipes and 
drums fill the air and uplift every activity they attend. When 
they arenʼt marching, you might find them enjoying a smelt fry 
or giving the “Ode to a Haggis.” There are multiple  

opportunities to explore the Highlanders 
this month. This month is the famous 
Highlander Scots Whae Hae! Come out 
and enjoy a great time with our High-
landers or contact an officer to discuss 
how they can assist with your event.

— GREAT LAKES SHRINE ASSOCIATION MEETING —

— GLSA —

A BIG “HELLO” from all of 
the CAMPERS!!!! 

Way back in June (our last 
Hadji reporting), we were think-
ing “Boy I wish it would hurry 
up and get warm!’ Well, I guess 
we got our wish! Now I wish it 
would hurry up and get 
COOLER! I know, never happy 
with the weather!! 

We HAVE been able to get to-
gether for our camp outs! Our 
first of the season was at Camp 
Perry on May 13 to 16. Lyle and 
Janet were our wagon masters 
and greeted us with some good 
tasting soup! On Friday, it was a 
breakfast buffet. Our potluck 
was on Saturday—an All Amer-
ican Cook Out! They had the rest 
of the camp out all planned, and 
everything went smoothly and 
was fun! 

The June camp out was held 
at Vacationland Travelers, just 
outside Castalia on June 8 to 11. 
Our wagon master for June was 
Steve Kelly. Steve greeted us 
with hot dogs and all the fixins. 
Breakfast was out, as was the 
evening meal. 

The evening meal was in 
Clyde, at a unique home turned 
into a restaurant. The name was 
The Buckeye. Our traditional 
potluck was on Thursday. An-
other good time in the outdoors! 

Then came July! On July 13 
to 16, Rod and Ellen met us at 
Twin Acres Campground for a 
“Farmers Camp Out.” We were 
instructed to wear farmer’s shirts 
and caps. 

On arrival there was a treat 
bag for each, with a farmer’s 
hanky and we were told it had to 
be visible at all times for in-
camp activities! We were to have 
a pie-iron meal over the fire that 
night. BUT, you guessed it, 
RAIN! So it was out to a restau-
rant for Supper! 

Wednesday it was breakfast at 
The Buzz Family Diner. That 
evening was our potluck! (Rod 
and Ellen furnished pork chops 
and mashed potatoes.) 

Thursday, breakfast was waf-
fles and sausage at Rod and 
Ellen’s, with all kinds of other 
things brought over from the 
other campers! In the afternoon, 
farmers games were planned! 
Thursday night’s supper was at 
The Whitehouse Inn. 

Friday was pack up and head 
for home!  

AND at all of the campouts, 
there were campfires every night 
that it did not rain!! 

That’s enough catching up! 
Our August campout was at 
Clinton Lake Campground in 
Republic, Ohio. The dates were 
August 12 to 15, and John and 
Brenda were our wagonmasters. 

Until we talk again, keep 
those CAMPFIRES burning!! 

Rod

ZENOBIA CAMPERS
Parades have returned and so 

have the LANCERS! We have 
been seen in communities such 
as Blissfield, Napoleon, Pem-
berville and Oak Shade Grove, 
as a start. Our season is just be-
ginning and we can be at many 
more communities when mem-
bers sign up to participate. Don’t 
miss out. Let Director Waller 
know all the dates you can ride. 

Spectators anticipate the little 
red cars. Have you desired to 
drive one in a parade? There are 

opportunities for joining the 
unit. Contact any Lancer and we 
will work with you for member-
ship and training. Just think you 
could be driving in the next pa-
rade! 

Zenobia’s most iconic parade 
unit also has a need for members 
“behind the scenes.” So, if you 
want to be a part of this fabulous 
unit but do not care to drive, we 
have associate memberships. 
Maybe you like to tinker on mo-
tors and auto bodies, or just want 
to be an active social member, 
just talk with us. Contact Karl 
Eubanks or Barry VanHoozen 
for details. 

The Lancers are anxious to 
help you get involved at Zeno-
bia.

 

Lancers
 

CLOWNS

 

SUPPORT  
YOUR HADJI  

ADVERTISERS
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Care 
Concern 
Compassion

8883 Browning Drive  
Waterville, Ohio 43566-9757 

Phone 419/878-4055  
Fax 419/878-4362

A Subsidiary of 
The Ohio Masonic Home

Browning Masonic 
Community, Inc.

2021 - ZENOBIA’S CLUBS & UNITS A-to-Z 
Schedule of Meetings - Some of the Who, What & When of Zenobia 

UNITS Who to Contact Meets 
CAMPERS Tom Mohr 419-836-6139 2nd weekend (May-October); 2nd Sunday (November-April) 
CLOWNS Chuck Insley 419-306-9559 3rd Thursday 
CORVAIRS Dave Gunn 419-592-8384 2nd Wednesday 
DIRECTORʼS STAFF Sonny Bunde 419-474-6022 3rd Tuesday 
DRAMATIC CAST Charlie Murphy 419-351-6292 1st Monday 
EVZONES Ron Przybylski 419-539-7753 2nd Wednesday 
HIGHLANDERS Bob Barkhimer 419-877-0653 Every Tuesday 
HORNETS Vaughn Riffle 419-585-5716 3rd Wednesday at Tiffin Temple 
JEEPSTERS Jack Green 419-457-6488 2nd Monday 
LANCERS Barry VanHoozen 419-575-3911 1st Saturday at 9:15 a.m.  
LEGION OF HONOR Steve Bond 419-304-5452 2nd/4th Monday (2nd E-Board, 4th Dinner Meeting) 
MARKSMEN Eric Anderson 419-460-5608 3rd Thursday at 7:00 p.m. at Zenobia 
MOTORCYCLE ESCORT Eric Erickson 419-349-2972 1st Tuesday 
MOUNTED PATROL E. LeRoy Williams 419-346-2189 Meets - TBD 
MYSTICS Howard Shirling 419-409-0687  
PAST MASTER UNIT Tim Larimore 419-303-3109 Before Stated Meeting, unless announced otherwise 
PATROL Kenneth Janicki 419-882-5657 Every Thursday 
PILOTS Jeff Hamons 419-304-0011 3rd Thursday 
ROADRUNNERS Tom Hilton 419-967-0081 10 a.m. second Saturday  

of January/March/May/September/November 
TEMPLE GUARDS Al Linke 419-699-6822 1st Tuesday 
WISEGUYS Robbie Franks 419-514-9666 3rd Saturday 

CLUBS 
FINDLAY Jim Warren 419-894-6347 1st Saturday a.m. (usually) 
FIRELANDS Tom Gilbert 419-668-5715 1st Monday (usually) 
FREMONT Ron Stout 419-332-9442 Third Thursday 
NORTHWEST Keith Winnie 419-782-6347 4th Thursday (usually) 
OTTAWA COUNTY Lyle Oberhaus 419-862-2844 4th Thursday (except November) 
TIFFIN Ken Foy 419-618-1193 4th Thursday (usually) 
VAN WERT D. Chris Wilson 419-447-6882 Contact for schedule 

AFFILIATES 
CABIRI Dennis Gable 419-603-8053 Before Stated Meeting 
DENDARAH COURT #10 Alisha Stout 419-680-6614 AlishaTy@hotmail.com 
HILLBILLYʼS CLAN #75 Rod “Old Guy” Wilhelm 419-262-5401 1st Friday of the month, except July, August and December. 

(It is the responsibility of the Units - Clubs - Affiliates to report any additions or corrections to the Hadji Editor or Zenobia Recorder) 
Units - Clubs - Affiliates — Check Your Mail Box at the Shrine 

Nobles, remember to check out all the latest news about our Shrine events and your unit on the E Hadji at www.zenobiashriners.com.

CONTACT INFORMATION IS NEEDED, IF THERE ARE ANY ERRORS IN THE LIST BELOW, CALL THE OFFICE AT 419-661-9200

A great big Hillbilly 
“HOWDY” ta all m Cuzzins – 
and you “Flatlanders” out there!! 
Welcome back! 

 July and August – How do 
you spell that? – H-O-T!! Felt 
like a hot dog on the bonfire! 
You know – with those little 
beads of sweat oozing out! 

Before the summer break we 
was havin our meetins!  

At our last Hadji reporting I 
reported on our April meetin. 
The next was the May meetin – 
held at McCord Coney Island – 
on May 7. The food was OK and 
several items were talked over. 
The main ones were the coming 
parades! The very early ones 
were canceled – but the first one 
that we were going to be in was 
Point Place on June 5. We also 
had two others in June. The sea-
son was beginning! 

And on that note it was de-
cided to NOT have meetings in 
June, July and August – as we 
would be getting together almost 
weekly for the parades! 

We also discussed having our 
vehicles at the Temple for the 
May 15 Ceremonial – which we 
did!  

Here come the parades! In 
June: 5th, Point Place; 6th, Bas-
com; 25th, Genoa; July: 9th, 
Forest (Tree Town); 10th, Bliss-
field, Michigan (River Raisin); 
10th, Delta (yep – two that day); 
18th, Castalia (Cold Creek); 
24th, Shiloh (Ox Roast); 30th, 
Vanlue Fest; August: 7th, Swan-
ton (Corn Fest). 

Now let me fill you in on 
some highlights! At the Castalia 
parade, the village council mem-
bers were so impressed – that 
they awarded us their main tro-
phy – The Castalia Village 
Council Trophy! This is not a 

Findlay 
Shrine Club

Greetings Nobles, 
We are coming out of two 

months of being dark at Zenobia, 
but that has not stopped all the 
activities which took place over 
those two months. In August 
alone there was the National 
Tractor Pulls, where we drove 
carts, and the Bash on the Bay at 
Put-in-Bay, where we ran a bev-
erage stand as great entertain-
ment by Blake Shelton and Keith 
Urban took place.  

Great job, Findlay SC, on the 
onion sale this year. Thank you 
to all who purchased and a spe-
cial thank you to those who sold 
onions. Top salesperson this year 
was Jim Warren at ‘80 bags.’  

Big event taking place this 
month, the Divan Ladies Pig 
Roast at Zenobia, Saturday, Sep-
tember 11; contact any Divan 
member and plan to attend.  

We will be doing Tabloids be-
fore long, so stay tuned and be 
ready to help.  

There’s always something 
taking place that you can partic-
ipate in, so check the Hadji and 
your Findlay SC newsletter for 
upcoming events and activities 
taking place in and around Zeno-
bia. Never hesitate to contact 
your officers of the club with 
questions or concerns.  

Findlay SC continues to meet 
on the first Saturday of each 
month at 10 a.m., after the Blue 
Lodge breakfast in the Findlay 
Masonic Complex, 303 Osborn 
Avenue. Please call Jim / 419-
894-6347 or Chuck / 419-293-
3485 with any inquiries.

Greetings Pitmasters, 
How time goes by! Summer 

seemed to come and go so fast. 
Our little unit was sure busy 
these last three months. The 
Marksmen big game hunt was an 
awesome event with great food. 
With all the summer picnics we 
prepared meals for, we sure kept 
America’s beef and pork farmers 
in business.  

Now that fall is on the hori-
zon, we can sit back and relax 
until the bat phone rings again.  

Our monthly meetings have 
been fun and we even did a little 
teaching over the coals to some 
of our novice pitmaster mem-
bers. The divan ladies pig roast 
on the 11th will be nothing short 
of epic, as we have been charged 
with cooking the hog.  

As fall approaches, football 
starts and so does tailgating! 
Show off those skills and bring 
the stories back with you.  

Remember, we meet the third 
Monday of the month. We dine 
at 6:30, with a short meeting to 
follow. Come on down to the 
Shrine Center and join us. Just 
let us know your coming, so we 
can prepare enough food. 

Until we “meat” again, keep 
the charcoal hot and the fruit-
wood burning.  

Ty

Pitmasters
It’s hard to believe that sum-

mer is over. Hope that everyone 
enjoyed it.  

Zenobia was busy with pa-
rade and other activities. Onions 
were very good, making it a suc-
cess. The theme “Think Mem-
bership” is working. Kudos to 
Illustrious Sir Jeff Hamons for 
bringing a sizable number in. As 
I recall, his name was on a fourth 
of the number of petitions turned 
in. Way to go Illustrious.  

Congrats to Illustrious Sir 
Charlie Murphy, who along with 
the members of the Valley of the 
Firelands, received recognition 
for the Valley of Excellence 
Award. Their picture was on the 
cover of the August issue of the 
Northern Light Scottish Rite. 
They scored a perfect 100 in 
their endeavors. 

I saw a number of our mem-
bers wear their summer polo 
shirts at the June stated meeting, 
Fremont Shrine Club Divan 
Night and Tiffin Hornets 60th 
Anniversary. Contact me should 
you need one or would like to 
have a second one. Cost is $30.  

Ill. Sir Tom Binder had some 
Past Potentate pins made. Cost is 
$5. Ill. Sir Boyd Durain is work-
ing on new badges with our year 
on it. Ill. Sir and Circus Director 
Dennis Gable is working hard on 
the Shrine Circus to be held No-
vember 18 to 21. Congrats to 
those who sold $1,000 in ads. 
They were recognized at a din-
ner on August 11. 

If you are not wearing or 
using your Potentate jewel, 
please consider turning it in so it 
can be given to one of our 
younger members.  

Support the Sportsmen’s Ex-
travaganza on Saturday, October 
2. 

Bernie Welniak, P.P., 330

#8  

Hillbilly 
Notes

small thing – it is about three feet 
tall! And we were honored to re-
ceive it! 

One other outstanding mo-
ment was at the Shiloh Parade. 
Two of our “Cuzzins” (mem-
bers) – furnished us with an ox 
roast dinner – which we enjoyed 
while in line while waiting for 
the parade to start! Randy and 
Pam Waddles live in Shelby – 
and due to being quite a ways 
away – are not able to join us as 
much as they would like to. 

Thank you cuzzins! 
As of this writing – those are 

the ones now under our belts! 
Coming up we had one more in 
August and have three in Sep-
tember! 

Wow! A busy summer so far 
– BUT lots of FUN !! 

Enough rambling! We will 
see y’all next month! 

And remember – If Ya Ain’t a 
Hillbilly – Ya Outta Be!! 

Honor the Cob! 
 Old Guy 

“Old Guy’ receiving the Village Trophy for the Castilla Parade, 
held July 18.


